

January 20, 2022

Nathan Mihelich Illinois Retired Teachers Association www.irtaonline.org

VIA EMAIL - freedom@irtaonline.org

Re: FOIA Request received 1/18/2022

Subject: Please provide the name and email address of any certified staff (teachers, administrators, nurses, counselors, etc.) who are retiring this year.

Dear Mr. Mihelich:

This letter will serve as Oswego Community Unit School District 308's response to your January 18, 2022 request under the Freedom of Information Act (5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.), in which you asked for the above referenced information.

Last Name	First Name	Retirement Date	Email
Trahant	Jean	11/05/2021	jeantrahant@gmail.com
Rost	Susan	12/21/2021	No personal email on file
Ariano	Kay	05/27/2022	kariano@sd308.org
Cavanaugh	Laura	05/27/2022	lcavanaugh@sd308.org
Krebs	Mark	05/27/2022	mkrebs@sd308.org
Meyer	Sara	05/27/2022	smeyer@sd308.org
Neville	Ann	05/27/2022	aneville@sd308.org
Palatine	Elizabeth	05/27/2022	epalatine@sd308.org
Hartman-Perez	Traci	06/06/2022	tperez@sd308.org

To promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, this responsive document will be posted online on the district's website. To access it, go to www.sd308.org and select Our District > Freedom of Information Act Request > FOIA Request Responses -2022>then select FOIA ID #22-04.

Please let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you.

John Petzke John Petzke, CFO Freedom of Information Officer